From:
To: Gen Seed

Subject: brandy hill quarry expansion
Date: Wednesday, 31 October 2018 12:15:00 PM
Hi

I am a concerned resident residing in [ Seaham.

The document produced by the quarry is extremely cumbersome and contradicts itself
throughout, eg in which direction the expansion will take it mentions east and west?

I have great concern about the constant thumping noise produced by the crusher, the dust
fallout and the shaking of the ground when a blast occurs, which has steadily increased
over the years and will only get worse if the current production is increased.

A cement crushing operation will only increase the noise and dust currently being
produced, which is not good for our health. Rumor has it that they are currently crushing
concrete anyway.

There are several creeks that cross over Giles Road, not always running, that pass through
dams on several properties that always have water in them and many aquatic species
ranging from turtles, yabbies and several species of frogs and possibly fresh water fish can
be found in these dams. Several property owners are harvesting bee hives and have
livestock grazing.

We moved to the area 10 years ago with the understanding that the quarry had a limited
life left and are extremely disappointed that council has renewed the business operations
for Hanson for another 30 years. We have concerns about our health and the general
ramifications that will exist if this expansion is approved.

Thanks





